
Zone 8 President’s Meeting 

September 23, 2024 

Attendees: 

• Lori DeCristo, Zone 8 Representative 

• Lorraine Friedman, AZ Mountain Region 

• Joseph Shubitowski, Cal Central Coast 

• Eric Peterson, Grand Prix Region 

• Brian Barkhoff, San Gabriel Region 

• Reid Smith, Las Vegas Region 

• Steve Doll, Santa Barbara Region 

• Eric Marc-Aurele, San Diego Region 

• Steve Nguyen, Los Angeles Region 

• Charles Anderson, Golden Empire Region 

• Beth Korkin, Vineyard Region 

• Val Hanke, San Diego Region 

• Alex Helyer, Cal Inland Region 

• Monica Asbury, Orange Coast Region  

Lori DeCristo called meeting to order 6:04 p.m.  

• Lori opened the meeting with “News from National” 

o Christina Pham has been hired as the new PCA Registrar 

• PCA’s EC is meeting in person November 2nd and 3rd. If there is anything anyone would like to 

pass along before the meeting, please let Lori know 

• Ballots for the next EC should be out very soon 

• A member has been providing the disabled with Porsche rides. A question was posed to the 

presidents if anyone had any experience with something similar. No regional president indicated 

they had experience with this type of activity. Lori will be contacting National’s insurance to 

determine if there is a liability issue should a region support such an activity 

• In conjunction with PCA, Regional parties should be scheduled for September 13, 2025 

• There was no Concours Series update other than the last Concours will be November 9th in the 

San Diego Region 

o A meeting will be scheduled with the Concours Committee soon to discuss the status 

and determine number of trophies and date of the no-host luncheon / awards 

celebration 

• Final comments for the proposed rules change are due October 15, 2024 

• Rules will be voted on November 25, 2024, at the President’s Meeting 

o There was a concern over the proposed rules in judging an older full concours Porsche vs 

a new Porsche 

o All judging will be the same regardless of model year 

o Proposed rules change is to avoid ‘participation’ trophies and have the Concours be 

more competitive 

o This discussion may continue at the meeting scheduled for November 25th 



• October 28th President’s meeting is canceled 

• Next President’s meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 25th at 6:00 p.m. unless it is 

deemed necessary to meet in October 

Lori closed the meeting at 6:19 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Monica Asbury 

PCA-OCR Past President 

PCA Zone 8 Secretary 

 

 

 


